
 
 

 
REGULATORY CIRCULAR (06-01) 

 
 

 
To:   All Floor Members  
From:   Maura Looney, Assistant Vice President, Regulation and Enforcement 
Date:   January 18, 2006 
Re:   Recent Amendment to Exchange Rules – E-mail Addresses 
 
 
Please be aware that the Securities & Exchange Commission recently approved a change 

to Exchange Rules. Chapter XXV, Section 1 (o) is provided below: 

Designation of Electronic Mail Addresses 
 
(o) Every member and member organization shall designate one or more electronic 

mail addresses for the purpose of receiving Exchange notices and 
communications and shall promptly update those electronic mail addresses when 
those addresses changes or are no longer valid. An authorized representative of 
the Exchange may elect to transmit notices or other communications to members 
and member organizations electronically; provided, however, that nothing in this 
rule shall be construed to supersede or modify either the method for service of 
process or other materials in any disciplinary proceeding or any other provisions 
of Exchange rules setting out a specific method for the receipt of information 
from the Exchange. 

 
On November 9, 2005, Kristin Tierney sent a request for Electronic mail addresses to be 
sent to her attention.  If you have not done so, to be in compliance with the above rule, 
please forward an electronic mail address to her at Kristin.Tierney@bostonstock.com 
  
If there are any questions, do not hesitate to contact me at 617-235-2073.  


